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Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

24 Oct. 2024

Our meeting was held at The Midway Trap & Skeet Club via in-person and ZOOM on October 24, 2024

There was a quorum - 9 out of 14 organizations present.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence-  

Minute- A motion was Made & Second to accept the May minutes as written.

Treasurer's Report – In the absence of our Treasurer, a Motion was Made & Second to waive the Treasures Report.

Bills and Debts - No Bills  

Correspondence - Handouts: 2024/25 Membership Update Pages!

Distinguished Guests –   No guests for this meeting! 
Committees: 

MassWildlife -Jason Zimmer was present and gave the following report:

MassWildlife Southeast District Report – October 2024 

·  MassWildlife has continued to work with our legal counsel and the Firearms Rcording Bureau and EOPSS to review and determine the impacts of the new gun law on hunters. We have posted updated guidance, which was cleared for posting on the web here: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/hunting-with-a-firearm-in-massachusetts 
·  The new 2025 Massachusetts Hunting & Fishing Guide books are now available at all MassWildlife offices. MassWildlife staff will be delivering guides to all license vendors over the next several weeks.  Pheasant and quail stocking has been going well so far. Pheasant have been good quality. As many of you know, we are using three new quail vendors this year, one of which is the farm that bailed us out last year when one of our long-time vendors retired. So far the birds have been very good quality. 
·  Fall trout stocking was completed as scheduled and we received a lot of positive feedback from anglers.  
· Many of you are aware, but not all, that after 34 years working as the Southeast District Fisheries Biologist, Steve Hurley retired on October 25th. Steve’s impact on the landscape of fisheries conservation and, especially, the conservation and management of our wild brook trout, cannot be overstated. He has been involved in ALL of the most significant stream and wetland restoration projects in southeastern Massachusetts over the years (spearheading many of them), has served as a technical advisor on a wide variety of conservation teams and projects, has been extremely active in outreach and education efforts with conservation groups and schools, and has been a constant source of reliable and trusted advice to the public on all things fisheries related. He has taken on a variety of roles and tasks over the course of his career, I believe twice stepping in as District Manager (which he admittedly did not enjoy!), and has always been a consummate professional that we could rely on. On a personal note, Steve was a very valuable source of information, support, and guidance to me when I took on my role as District Manager as a fairly green 29-year old, and for that I will be forever thankful. Everyone in the Southeast District knows Steve, as do most people in the know when it comes to fisheries and trout management in Massachusetts. I used to find it humorous in my early days when members of the public or other conservation organizations would refer to him as “THE Steve Hurley,” however, I quickly realized why. He has been so intimately involved in and passionate about fisheries conservation and management, he has been such a trusted source of information, and he has been so involved in many critically important restoration projects (Red Brook, Childs River, Coonamesset River, Quashnet River, etc.) that he has made a lasting impact on the fisheries and aquatic resources of the Commonwealth and on everyone who cares deeply about those resources. When it comes to Red Brook in particular….Steve has long been an advocate of protecting that river, improving the habitat, and learning as much as possible about the sea-run brook trout that call it home so that we can protect them for future generations. Steve has been the underlying driving force behind efforts to restore the former Century Bog property, and now that project is the centerpiece of our successful $5 million America the Beautiful Challenge Grant. We are all committed to seeing that project across the finish line over the next couple of years, and I hope that Steve can be the first person to step up to speak at the celebration event. I am fairly certain Steve would tell you that he is lucky, as many of us in this field believe we are, to be able to make a living doing something he loved. I can tell you beyond a shadow of a doubt that he loved what he did, as is evidenced by his many accomplishments.  
· Archery deer season is well underway and, for the most part, we have had exceptional early season hunting weather. In the month of October, archers in Zone 11 had taken well over 900 deer! 
·  The Camp Edwards controlled deer hunting program is underway, with the youth and paraplegic hunts completed. Three deer were harvested in the youth hunt, and while no deer were harvested in the paraplegic hunt, most participants saw a number of deer, and we had a great time hanging out with them throughout the hunt, cooking meals for the day and just enjoying being outdoors.  
· The second ever deer scouting field class was again successfully held at our Erwin Wilder WMA in Norton/Taunton in October. Over 25 participants spent the morning walking the property and learning how to look for and read deer sign with several MassWildlife staff that are avid deer hunters. 
·  The temporary archery range at the Erwin Wilder WMA, one of MassWildlife’s R3 projects, proved to be a big success. The range saw a lot of daily use by people of all ages, and we received a ton of positive feedback on it. We are already planning out the project for next year and considering adding multiple locations in the District. Part of the goal is to provide folks who do not have the ability to target shoot in their own yards (often times in more urban, densely populated areas) a place to safely practice and learn archery. If you have a suggestion for new locations on a WMA, please reach out to the District Office.  
· MassWildlife staff served as the required on-site staff presence at a large field trial/hunt test at the Frances A. Crane WMA on October 12-13. The event was a success, and my staff enjoyed seeing the dogs work, meeting the participants, and also educating other visitors to the property those days about the field trial and helping to avoid conflicts. 
 
· A meeting was held at Camp Edwards between MassWildlife staff, several members of the Fisheries & Wildlife Board, members of the Barnstable and Plymouth County Leagues, and the Cape Cod National Seashore regarding the possibility of stocking quail at the CCNS. It was a good meeting, but it appears unlikely that we will gain approval to stock quail at the seashore due to a very tedious, lengthy, and costly process it would take to move a proposal like that forward, an Environmental Assessment at a minimum.  
· MassWildlife has been continuing to work on an ongoing issue with waterfowl hunters at Shallow Pond in Barnstable. We are actively engaged with the Town and Environmental Police on the issue. Multiple reports of birdshot landing on houses/decks on Huckins Neck Road continue to come in to both the Town and MassWildlife. The Town has now decided to formally close the island in the Pond, which they own, to hunting. That is fully within their rights. However, as Shallow Pond is a Great Pond, they cannot close the area below the mean high-water line to hunting without proposing it formally and getting the Director of MassWildlife to sign off on it. While I believe this issue has little to do with residents abutting the pond not liking hunting in general, more with the sound of early morning gunshots, I do fear that if the hunters who hunt there don’t start using a little common sense and adjusting their line of fire, and if pellets keep hitting houses, the Town will pursue closing the pond formally. So, if you hunt there and are reading this, or you know who hunts there and can pass this information along, strongly encourage the hunters to modify their setup and firing direction before they cause this area to be lost to everyone for hunting. 
 Upcoming events/meetings:  

· November 11 : Mentoring Mondays: Hunting and Fishing Q&A, Virtual – Get answers to your hunting and fishing questions during virtual mentoring sessions on the second Monday of the month! A panel of expert hunters and anglers will start each event with a brief presentation on a featured topic, then participants can ask questions about anything related to hunting or fishing in Massachusetts. November's featured topic is deer hunting. This event takes place virtually via Zoom from 6–7 p.m. Registration is required; click here to register. Once registered, you will receive an email with the event reminder and link to the meeting.  
· November 13: Fisheries and Wildlife Board Meeting, Westborough and Online – The November monthly business meeting of the Fisheries and Wildlife Board will be held at 10:00 a.m. at the MassWildlife Field Headquarters, 1 Rabbit Hill Road, Westborough. Interested persons can attend the meeting either in person or via a Zoom video webinar. Click here to join from a PC, Mac, iPad, iPhone, or Android device with Passcode: 864864. Or join by phone: (929) 205-6099 with Webinar ID: 884 5317 2760 and Passcode: 864864. 
·  November 17: Field Dressing and Processing Class, Westborough – Join us for this in-person class where MassWildlife staff will walk you through the basics of field dressing a deer, followed by basic butchery and processing at MassWildlife Headquarters from 9 a.m. – 1 p.m. Space is limited and registration is required. Class is full. Click here to join the waitlist. 
·  November 26: Living with Wild Turkeys in Massachusetts, Virtual – Join MassWildlife staff for a webinar to learn about wild turkey biology and behavior, as well as how residents can coexist with these beautiful birds. This event is hosted by the Tewksbury Public Library and will take place virtually via Zoom from 10:30–11:30 a.m. Registration is required; click here to register.
Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor,
Southeast Wildlife District,
Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife,
195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Mass Marine Fisheries - Ross K. Kessler was not present and unfortunately has not sent a  report:
 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

Mass. EPO’s– Peter Bourgault Did Attend & Gave The Following:

In the M6 region, Dennis to Ptown/ Nantucket
1. Recent Baited Deer sited located /reports
2. There has been an increase in illegal ATV activity reported most likely due to the fall season bringing in cooler weather. 
3. Outer Cape Beaches have shark fishing issues being investigated.
4. Recreational lobster season closes Nov 1 and will have increased enforcement.
In the M5 Region, Bourne - Yarmouth and Martha's Vineyard.
1. Increased illegal ATV activity in the Crane WMA / Sandwich/ West Barnstable Wildlife Reserve/                                         Martha's Vineyard.
2. Recent uptick in hunters failing to obtain required Pheasant and Archery stamps on hunting licenses. 
3. Shallow pond duck hunting complaints by multiple residents in the area. Barnstable Police, Natural Resource Office, and Bourne F&W Office are all actively looking into the issues. Barnstable has restricted any hunting from Lewis Island. 
4. Salten Point saltwater fishing complaints involving landowners and fishermen. Barnstable Police Chief is involved with dealing with enforcement issues concerning the possibility of criminal charges being filed by Barnstable Police. Investigation is ongoing. 

5. Recent Cape Cod Canal Striper enforcement. Multiple citations issued and seizure of fish at the Canal St location in Bourne. Undercover EPO's observed multiple violations involving Striped Bass being loaded into awaiting cars in the lot. The use of Agency K9's were executed and resulted in multiple illegally caught Striped Bass located hidden in vehicles by the K9. 
6.Recent questions on muzzleloader laws changing.
7. Massachusetts Environmental Police Officer Association (MEPOA - MEP Police Union) officially endorsed Rep. Steven Xiaros and donated money to the campaign.
As promised, the following is the case that I found concerning the 'Mean High Water Mark" and how the courts have interpreted he law. 
The following is an excerpt from:
RICHARD J. SPILLANE & another vs. SAMUEL ADAMS & others.
SPILLANE vs. ADAMS, 76 Mass. App. Ct. 378 (masscases.com)
76 Mass. App. Ct. 378
November 9, 2009 - March 2, 2010
Court Below: Land Court, Suffolk
Present: COHEN, VUONO, & GRAINGER, JJ. . 
"This is not the first occasion on which a judge of the Land Court has determined that "mean low water," as established by the NGVD, is the appropriate standard:"
"For purposes of setting boundaries, the greatest need is certainty. The best way to establish a clear line which will be: (a) respected by the parties (because it is based on objective data), and (b) easiest to enforce (because its results are repeatable), is to use the Mean High Water Elevation and Mean Low Water Elevation lines, placed according to NGVD data . . . . While I am not aware of any appellate court decision that has yet adopted this standard, I believe it is the standard that those courts will adopt when it is presented to them."
Houghton v. Johnson, 14 Mass. Land Court Rptr. at 447 (Land Court No. 308323 [KCL]) (footnote omitted). [Note 26]
Page 390
In sum, the certainty provided by the NGVD is as desirable for the landowner as for the navigator. Mean water level is a commonly employed reference and is the basis for datum printed on nautical charts issued by the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration. [Note 27] By contrast, use of the much more subjective "usual causes and conditions" advocated by the Spillanes provides little predictive value, and creates the need for case-by-case adjudication. The judge properly exercised her discretion in her use of the NGVD mean low water datum as the "low water mark," hence the seaward boundary of the flats. [Note 28]
This particular case refers to NGVD as the standard. NGVD is obsolete and is now recognized as NAVD-88 being the new standard.
If you have any questions concerning this, please feel free to reach out to me. And again, thank you for allowing me to participate in your meeting.

Respectfully, 
Peter Bourgault
Massachusetts Environmental Police
M5 Region
M53 District Officer
617-780-4798
800-632-8075

Mass State Council of Sportsmen -Meeting:

 The last meeting of the MSC was held on October 6th  via Zoom:

Legislation: Gave an update on H4885/Chapter135! 

Bear/Deer Damage Report: Don Graves was happy that the Division was finally attempting to do something after 2yrs. Of pushing by the Council. He did indicate he would like the season extended to at least Primitave Firearm Season, and a second permit should be issued as part of this proposal.

2025 Annual Supper Raffle: They are looking for Donations so they can get the Start Date in January! 

Election of Officers: Unfortunately, there was no quorum in September, so the election was held until this meeting. A member of the Nominating Committee made a motion to nominate the present Slate of Officers, and with no objections, Nomination where then closed. A Delgate from the nominating committee requested the Secretary cast one vote for the present Slate of Officer: John Kelstrand: President & Treasuer, David Harbison: Vice President, and Peter Bernard: Secretary.

DFW Board Meeting: In Westborough Headquarters on Oct 2nd  in Person & Zoom 1:00PM, I unfortunately had a conflicting appointment, so I couldn’t attend the whole meeting. Law Enforcement (EPOs)  introduced their new Intrun Dept. Chief Colonel Chris Mason. Col. Mason is interim because they called him back from retirement as the Colonel of the Mass. State Police as they conduct a Nation Wide Search for a qualified Department Chief. Col. Mason started his career as an NRO in Barnstable. The Board also held their election of the 2024/25 Excutive Board: Chairmen: Steve Sears, Vice/Chair: Emma Ellsworth and Secretary: Ernest Foster.  The next meeting of the Board will be on Nov. 13th at the Westborough Headquarters, 10:00AM in person and on Zoom! (Once again, anyone who would like to listen in, just let me know, and I can forward you the link.) 

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Oct. 16th   via Zoom: Unfortunately, I was unable to attend, so John Mawhiney & Mark Galkoski gave the report!

Legislation -  The signature campaign was ongoing and seemed to be on track with about 65,000 + signatories already verified! Unfortunately, the Govorner did invoke an Emergency Preamble that would put the law in effect immediately. We plan on trying to get her to reverse her decision, but it will most likely end up in court.

So the next phase of the campaign will most likely be Fund Raising for the coalition!!

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.  
 Fund Raising Raffle: Raffle for this season will be kicked off at the Big E Sportsman’s Show in February. Thanks to Mark G., We have a Fishing Trip donated, and we are now accepting donations. Last year, County League donations were in the $200-$500 value range.

Lobbying Fund:   Still excepting donations for any future expenses, so please continue to spread the word. Individual sportspersons can go to the following link and donate by credit card whatever they can, no matter how small or big, as it is all needed.

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer, they can send a check:

Make the check out to the Worcester County League, and in the notes, indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund.

Mail it to: Worcester County League 

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA 01583  

MCA Website :  https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go there, you will see a calendar that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list:  If you go to the website, you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulation and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (Address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

The next meeting of MCA is on Oct 30th 8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30PM

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee - 

 Still Need Fund Raising Ideas to continue to Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund, spending $1100 for a camper, this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee to work on this; contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and are looking at a possible Fund Raising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More to follow soon, hopefully, we can get it together!

We are open for Camper Candidates for 2025!! 

Old Business:

 Rabies program: Charlie reported No Positives!! 

Clothing: Charlie will be ordering additional items for this season. 

CCNS Pheasant Program: With this program discontinued, we need to stay on top of the possibility of stocking Quail in the area. We had a meeting on Oct 3rd with the CCNS Superintendent and Staff, also several members of DFW & the DFW Board 10AM at the JBCC Welcome Center. Unfortunately, this will not be as easy as we hoped, there were many ideas that some of the attendees will be working on, but it does not bode well for stocking of any upland game this year. But we will keep this on our radar and keep working on it! 

Woodcock Hunting at the Seashore: It was confirmed that Woodcock Hunting at the CCNS is Legal.

Chukar Partridge Requested to DFW 7 Person Board: I have been in contact with Mr. Zimmer and this request has been approved. We are just waiting to see it in writing from the Division.

New Business: The State Council and The Conservation Alliance are requesting donations for their upcoming Raffles. In the past, we have donated a Black-Powder Rifle to each, with the new gun law, it will not be as easy. One of us will have to take possession, then do a transfer to the winner, as long as they have the right paperwork. Alternatively, do you want to donate something else? We need to make a decision at our next meeting!!  

With Senator Moran not running for re-election, Representative Peak just announced her retirement. Stiff competition for Representative Xiarhos and Vieira. This will be a very active and important election year, we need to be involved and get the Sports-Persons Vote out for our Candidates! (Just like what happened with Senator Durand in Worcester County, it can be done, and we need to be involved.)

For The Good of the Order: March 8th The Cranberry Country Longbeards will hold there Annnual Banquite at the same location as last year (John Alden Sportsman’s Club in Plymouth) see Chris Burnham for details.

One of our Delgates from the Setter Club of NE, Jim Hathaway, has decided to start raising Bob-White Quail, anyone looking to purchase any can contact him.

Next Meeting: Next Meeting (unless we have an emergency) because of the Holiday will be on Novenber 21st  at Cape Cod Beagle Club, (699 Old Barnstable Rd. East Falmouth MA.)  

Adjournment: 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00PM.

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 




